Electronic Filing: Received, Clerk's Office 2/13/2019 P.C. #3300

From: <u>Margaret Denny</u>
To: <u>Brown, Don</u>

 Subject:
 [External] Case Number R2018-20

 Date:
 Tuesday, February 12, 2019 1:24:46 PM

Date: February 12, 2019

To: Don Brown, Clerk of the Board of Illinois Pollution Control Board

Dear Mr. Brown:

Re: Case Number R2018-20

As a long-time resident of Illinois, I am writing to state my position on Dynegy-Vistra and their request for a lessening of pollution standards in their facilities in Illinois. The PCB's current proposal, while an important check to Governor Rauner's gutting of the original MPS protections is still an unnecessary bailout that allows Dynegy-Vistra to increase its dangerous coal pollution 40% and should be rejected.

If Dynegy-Vistra wants to establish their business in Illinois then they will have to improve their treatment of our environment and our citizens. Putting 40% more pollutants in the air is not acceptable. All of Illinois deserves better. If Dynegy-Vistra wants to do business in this state or any other state for that matter, they should care as much about our environment as their bottom line. The Multi-Pollutant Standard (MPS) rate-based standard currently in place should remain and not be weakened. We look to your support in rejecting Dynegy-Vistra's increase in noxious emissions and move us forward to cleaner air and clean energy. Thank you.

Sincerely, Margaret Denny